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1800 55 1800 

 
Office Hours 

Mon/Thurs - 8.00am - 4.00pm 

Friday – 8.00am – 3.00pm 

 
2022 TERM DATES 

Term 1: 31st Jan – 8th April 
Term 2: 26th April – 1st July 
Term 3: 18th July – 23rd Sept 
Term 4: 10th Oct – 15th Dec   

 
   

 
 

DATES TO REMEMBER 
 

School Development Days 
Term 2: Friday 3rd June 
Term 3: Monday 29th August 
Term 4: Friday 4th November 
 
 

School Hours 
8.30am – 2.30pm 

Recess - 10.40am – 11.00am 
Lunch - 1.00pm – 1.30pm 

 
 

2023 
Kindy Enrolments 

Now open 
 
 

P&C Second Hand Book Stall 
Monday 20th June 

To 
Wednesday 22nd June 

2pm – 3pm 
 Outside the Library 

 
 

 

 
 
 

FROM THE PRINCIPAL’S DESK 
Students returned from the long weekend refreshed and we appear to be over the 
COVID peak, so it is still full steam ahead at BPPS as we enter the final weeks of 
Term 2. 
School Development Day 
Staff spent the recent SDD engaging in professional learning related to our 
Business Plan strategies.  All staff had a 90-minute refresher on NUMERO a maths 
game, which is taught across the school K-Yr6. This session was followed by staff 
unpacking what Goal Setting and Structured Lessons should look like based on the 
HITS (High Impact Teaching Strategies) document. Staff then participated in a 
number of concurrent sessions related to our Digital Technology priority area. It 
was a very productive day and should strengthen the already high level of 
teaching that occurs at BPPS.  
Digital Technologies 1:1 Devices 
One of the strategies in our Business Plan is trialling 1:1 iPads with our Year 4 
students. Parents and students were surveyed early in the year to provide the 
school with some base line data on the trial. We will conduct the survey again in 
term three to gauge growth. Anecdotal data suggests the trial is been successful 
with increased student engagement and students strategically using technologies 
to optimise opportunities in learning, work and manage their well being. 
Outcomes of the trial may see the school go down the BYO (Bring Your Own 
Device) pathway. This would mean the school would continue to provide iPads to 
Yr 4 students in 2023 but the current Yr 4’s moving into Yr 5 would need to 
purchase / bring their own iPad to school in 2023. If this strategy goes ahead, we 
will be providing more information to parents shortly. If you have any initial 
questions, please ask one of the Year 4 teachers or a member of the Leadership 
Team. 
Reports 
Semester One reports are currently been finalized and will be sent home on 
Tuesday 28th June (Tuesday of the last week of term). Once again, a reminder that 
if you have any concerns about the information contained in the report, please 
make an appointment with the appropriate teacher (including specialists) at a 
mutually agreeable time. 
The formal report is only one tool that the school uses to provide feedback on 
student progress at BPPS. The parent information sessions held at the beginning 
of Term 1, the Three Way Conference held online at the end of Term 1 and the 
parent open afternoon that will be held in Term 3 are some of the other methods 
used. Staff also use See Saw and parents can meet with staff on request. 
Due to COVID and some families taking unauthorized vacations for extended 
periods of time, staff have not been able to comment or grade on all students in 
all learning areas. 
School Board 
The School Board met on Monday night (13th June). We welcomed three new 
parent / community members to the board Jenny Gay, Alice Nien and Jade Fowler. 
Items discussed included an update on the implementation of strategies in the 
Business Plan, On Entry data, review of the schools Behaviour Management policy 
and the school financial report. Minutes of the meeting can be located on the 
school website.  
Have a great fortnight 
Regards Wayne Walpole 

https://kidshelpline.com.au/
https://www.wa.gov.au/government/covid-19-coronavirus
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Term TWO -  2022 

Week Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday 

1 25 Apr 
Public Holiday 
 

26 Apr 
 

27 Apr 
School Photos 

28 Apr 
School Photos 

29 Apr 
 

2 2 May 
 
 

3 May 
P&C 

Mother’s Day Stall 
 

4 May Star Wars Day 

P&C 
Mother’s Day Stall 

 

5 May 
P&C 

Mother’s Day 
Stall 

6 May 
P&C 

Mother’s Day Stall 
Senior Assembly 

3 9 May 
 

10 May 
 
Naplan 

11 May 
 
Naplan 

12 May 
 
Naplan 

13 May 
 
Naplan 

4 16 May 
 
Naplan 

17 May 
 
Naplan 

18 May 
 
Napaln 

19 May 
 
Naplan 

20 May 
 
 
Junior Assembly – LA10 

5 23 May 
 
P&C Meeting 

24 May 
 

25 May 
 

26 May 
 

27 May 
Yr 2 Excursion 
Senior Assembly – LA25&26 

6 30 May 
 

31 May 
 

1 June 
 

2 June 
 

3 June 
School Dev Day 

Students DO NOT 
Attend 

7 6 June 
Public Holiday 
 
 

7 June 
 

8 June 
 

9 June 
P&C Pyjama Day 

Gold coin donation 

 

10 June 
P&C Pyjama Day Gold coin 
donation-Kindy A 
Senior Assembly – LA21&23 

8 13 June 
 
 
Board Meeting 

14 June 
 

15 June 
 

16 June 
 

17 June 
Year 6 Winter Sports 
Carnival - Postponed 
Junior Assembly – LA1&2 

9 20 June 
 
P&C Second 
Hand Book Stall 

21 June 
 
P&C Second Hand 
Book Stall 

22 June 
 
P&C Second Hand 
Book Stall 

23 June 
 

24 June 
 
Cross Country 
 

10 27 June 
 
 

28 June 
School 

Reports Home 

29 June 
 

30 June 
 

1 July 
 
Junior Assembly – LA5 

 

Bletchley Park Primary School             

Term TWO Planner 2022 
                                    Lot 5003, Balfour Street, Southern River WA 6155   Ph: 9234 6400   

Website: www.bletchleyparkps.wa.edu.au 
Email: bletchleypark.ps@education.wa.edu.au 

Office Hours:   Mon-Thurs 8.15am – 4.00pm 
Friday    -    8.15am – 3.00pm 

 

 

School Hours 
8.30am – 2.30pm 

Assembly 
Friday 8.30am 

http://www.bletchleyparkps.wa.edu.au/
mailto:bletchleypark.ps@education.wa.edu.au
mailto:bletchleypark.ps@education.wa.edu.au
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Problem Solving Competition 
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Problem Solving Competition - Congratulations 
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P&C Quiz Night 
 

 
 

SEEKING DONATIONS! 

 
The P&C Quiz Night will be held in Term 3 and we need your help to make it a success. 

In order to raise funds for our Library Refurbishment project, we are looking for prizes to raffle off, as well 
as services and items for our silent auction. 

We are asking families and businesses to donate vouchers, goods, services or sponsor a round on the 
night.   

Your business will be acknowledged on P&C social media and throughout the night itself. 
If you are able to support us or need more information, please get in touch ASAP via email 

bppspc@gmail.com or through our facebook page @BletchleyParkPSPC 
 
 

P&C 2nd Hand Book Sale 
 

 
 

mailto:bppspc@gmail.com
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Voluntary Contributions Payments 
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Grip Conference – Councillors and Faction Captains 
 

On Tuesday 31st March the school councillors and faction captains left school bright and early to spend a 
day in the city at PCEC attending the GRIP Leadership Conference, accompanied by Mr. Walpole and Mr. 
Sullivan.  
 
The students had the opportunity to listen to a variety of presenters, as well as being able to mix with 
students from primary schools from across the metropolitan area. Memories of the day include Isabel 
being invited on stage (she was fantastic!) and one unnamed student admitting to taking time off school 
for no reason - see if you can guess who this could be?  
 
Overall the day was judged to be a success, with students enjoying the majority of the activities. 
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Merit and Values Award Winners – 10th June 2022 
 
Today we had a lesson in Democracy, its origin, and how it has developed in Australia. LA 21 and LA 23 
presented this information in a play and a dance. All students were incredible in their roles, but the 
highlight were the two Democracy sausages, who had a key role to play from the beginning to the end of 
the assembly. Congratulations Mrs Oliver and Ms Lopez and all the students on your entertaining and 
educative assembly. 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

Be, Think, Grow Award Date: 10th June 2022 
Area Year Student Teacher 

Indonesian Class Isabel  
Angelena  
Dhiya  

Mrs Colquhoun 

Sport Class Fatima  Mr Cave 

Science Class Divseerat  Mrs Lumsden 

Science Class Hayley  Mrs Davey 

Music Class Kina  Mrs Watson 
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Merit and Values Award Winners – 10th June 2022 
 

Senior Assembly Merit Award - Date: 10th June 2022 
Area Year Student Teacher 

LA 15 Yr4 Larry, Callum Mrs Davies 

LA 17 Yr4 Indie, Kevan Mrs Roth 

LA 20 Yr4 Lucy  Mr McKee 

LA 22 Yr4 Siena, Hudson  Miss Bendeich 

LA 21 Yr5 Angel, Bridgett  Mrs Oliver 

LA 23 Yr5 Rylan, Talhah  Miss Lopez 

LA 32 Yr5 Lillian, Madeline, Oscar  Mr Betts / Mrs Clark 

LA 33 Yr5 Skye, Tyler  Mr Dale 

LA 34 Yr5 Tadiwa  Miss Rowe 

LA 25 Yr6 Ngoni  Mr Sullivan 

LA 26 Yr6 Vivienne, Hemi  Mrs Neighbour 

LA 27 Yr6 Owen, Jethro  Miss Lombardo 

LA 28 Yr6 Alyssa, Damon, Wania  Mrs Leslie 

Library Class LA34 Mrs Isgar 

Sport Class LA20 Mr Cave 

Science Class LA21 Mrs Lumsden 

Science Class LA15 Mrs Davey 

Indonesian Class LA22 Mrs Colquhoun 

Music Class LA21 Mrs Watson  

 
Senior Assembly Value Awards Date: 10th June 2022 

Area Year Student Teacher 

LA15 Yr4 Respect – Eva  Mrs Davies 

LA17 Yr4 Doing My Best – Taansi  
Respect – Violet Neman 

Mrs Roth 

LA20 Yr4 Doing My Best – Hayley  
Respect – Ethan  

Mr McKee 

LA22 Yr4 Doing My Best – Indie  
Respect – Tristan 

Miss Bendeich 

LA21 Yr5 Doing My Best – Nedim  
Respect – Cooper  

Mrs Oliver 

LA23 Yr5 Doing My Best –  Ricoh  
Respect – Joshua  

Miss Lopez 

LA 32 Yr5 Doing My Best – Luke  
Respect – Eevan  

Mr Betts / Mrs Clark 

LA 33 Yr 5 Doing My Best – Justus  
Respect – Riak  

Mr Dale 

LA34 Yr5 Doing My Best – Janessa  
Respect – Tiffany  

Miss Rowe 

LA25 Yr6 Doing My Best – Na’el  
Respect – No Award 

Mr Sullivan 

LA26 Yr6 Doing My Best – Nikhil  
Respect – Caleb  

Mrs Neighbour 

LA27 Yr6 Doing My Best – Phoenix  
Respect – Rhuben  

Miss Lombardo 

LA28  Yr5 Doing My Best – Frank  
Respect – Alexander  

Mrs Leslie 
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Pre- Primary Application 
 

Pre-Primary Applications are now open for 2023 
Submit applications to admin ASAP 

 
 

 

School Reports 

 
REMINDER: Reports will be coming home in week 10. Please 
ensure that your email address is up to date with the office. 

 
Please email with any updates: 

Bletchleypark.ps@education.wa.edu.au 
 

Reports need to printed off within 4 weeks of receiving them. 
 

 
 

 

Kindergarten - 2023 
 

Enrolments for Kindergarten 2023 are now open. 
 

Enrolment forms can be downloaded from our website or a copy can be picked up from 
the administration office. 

Enrolments Close on Friday 22nd July 2022 

 

mailto:Bletchleypark.ps@education.wa.edu.au
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Helping Hands Network 
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Helping Hands Network – School holidays 
 

 
 
 
 


